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Minutes 

How to Plan a Cruise 
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Mustang of the Month 

Past Events 

Calendar of Events 

Mustang Items for Sale 
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Look for the Trivia 
Question 

 

Just a few members having fun at a few  November events! 

 

Go to the website—Events—Past Events and view our library of photos in photobucket! 

Mustang of the Month 

Bill and Carol Patten 

http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com
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I  have had the time of my life serving as our club president 

for the last 3 years.  We have a great club.  As president, I 

have the opportunity to read all of the other local area club 

newsletters.  Lots of them are doing activities, or shows, or pa-

rades, or charitable giving of money, donations, or time, or have 

members travel to other area shows and travel long distance to 

shows, but none of them have had all of these components go-

ing on like we do.  One of the goals I had going into my term 

was to get more people involved, more people running and serv-

ing on our board, planning our events, just plain more people 

involved with running our club.  While there is always room for 

more, plenty of new people have stepped up and gotten in-

volved.  Thank you. 

To have a successful club there has to be a group that guides 

the way.  There are many things that our board has to filter 

through before it gets to the membership. For example, we were 

solicited by another local club offering their performance ser-

vices at any of our events.  This was a pole dancing club.  Yes, 

pole dancing.  While this offered a good chuckle, there are many 

other such offerings that are not for the good of the club that al-

so gets caught in the filter of the board like choosing to not fol-

low a submission due to copyright infringement.  There are  

(continued on next page) 

 

2014 Board 

Officers 

President—Missy Willert  

 (253) 565-0592 

Vice President—Dennis Willert 

 (253) 565-0592 

Secretary—Charlene Rivera 

 (360) 459-3993 

Treasurer—Nancy Freeman 

Membership—Nancy Freeman 

 (253) 531-4624 

Directors  

Rachel Lanigan (253) 820-6645 

Renea Merwin (253) 380-2653 

Pam Pistella (253) 370-4732 

Greg Robbins (253) 227-4006 

Past President—Paul Nee 

 (253) 640-9943 

Car Show  Chairperson—Charlene 

Rivera (360) 459-3993 

MCA Regional Representative—Nancy 

Freeman (253) 531-4624 

 

Newsletter Editor—Heidi Geise 

pcmceditor@gmail.com or 

(253) 863-1850 

 

President’s Message: 

Member involvement 

makes the club 

work! 
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President’s Message (cont.) 
 
items that required a lot of follow thru such as pursuing permission from the governing 

body at Ford to use the 50th logo in our car show design last year.  So what does our board 

do for us, they run down leads, filter through a plethora of offers, plan events of all kinds, 

meet with our sponsors, make sure our reputation in the community is of quality, keep us 

on the right track as far as our club mission, always keep an eye out for opportunities to 

expand our vision, membership, experiences, provide a community for the love of Mustang, 

and provide us all an opportunity for fellowship.  I'm proud to have been able to be a part of 

that.  We have many members that work hard to make sure our club not only survives, but 

thrives.   

I'd like to thank the executive committee for all of their help, guidance, and support this 

year.   

 

We also have members in non-elected positions that have been a huge support as well: 

Officers- 

Vice President-Dennis Willert 

Secretary-Charlene Rivera 

Treasurer-Nancy Freeman 

Past President-Paul Nee 

 

Directors- 

Rachel Lanigan 

Renea Merwin 

Pammy Pistella 

Greg Robbins 

Newsletter Editor-Pammy Pistella (former) 

Heidi Geise (current) 

 

Shed Manager-Pete Freeman 

 

Raffles-Mike & Rachel Lanigan and in 2015 

Monika Kirkland 

 

Membership-Nancy Freeman 

Car show-Charlene Rivera 

 

Event Planners-Pete & Nancy Freeman, Tom 

& Dori Alpert, Jerry & Kathy Murphy, Greg 

Robbins, Monika Kirkland, Pammy Pistella, 

Bill Norman, Jason Dingledine, Joanie 

Nordlund, Charlene Rivera, Rachel Lanigan 
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Charity Events 

This Month: 

December 7th—Fantasy Lights Toy Drive 

December 13th—Charity Toy Drive for Santa’s Castle 

December 13th—50/50 Raffle for our Charity—Emergency Food Network 

 

Upcoming events: 

 

Officers- 

President-Greg Robbins 

Vice President-Dennis Willert 

Secretary-Charlene Rivera 

Treasurer-Nancy Freeman 

Past President-Missy Willert 

Directors- 

Chuck Botsford 

Pete Freeman 

Paul Geise 

Rachel Lanigan 

Looking ahead promises to be a great year.  Congratulations to our new Board 

Tip of the Month: 

Experience.  I can't tell you enough just how much there is to know when it comes to compet-

ing in car shows, participating in parades, long haul events.  I have learned so much from 

others with much much more experience than I.  My tip, ask those in the know.  I learned the 

most by asking the experts. 

Again, thank you to everyone for all of your support, reminders, suggestions, and all of the 

kicks in the pants these past 3 years, I couldn't have done it without you. 

Missy 

President’s Message (cont.) 
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General Meeting Minutes-November 18, 2014 

Call to Order – Missy Willert, president 

     Welcome Guests, Visitors, and Members 

2015 Voting on the Executive Committee – 

Nancy Freeman 

     Ballots distributed, then collected for  count-
ing by Dennis Willert and Charlene Rivera 

Raffles 

Membership Report – Nancy Freeman  

     No new members, 110 memberships 

     Approval of October General Meeting 

Minutes as they appear in Pony News 

1st Greg Robbins, 2nd Pete Freeman, Mem-

bership Approved and Accepted. 

Treasurer’s Report – Nancy Freeman 

     Car Show – N/A 

     Club – Revenue – Membership Dues, Club 
Merchandize, Club T-shirts. 

     Expenses – PO Box Renal, Membership 
Supplies, Printing, Postage, General Meeting 
Raffles. 

1st Paul Nee, 2nd Jason Dingledine, Treas-

urer’s Report Approved and Accepted. 

MCA Representative’s Report – Nancy Free-

man 

     PCMC has received the 2013 MCA Presi-
dent’s Award in recognition of its activities, 
membership, charitable giving for that year.  
Club will apply in March 2015 for the 2014 
Award. 

Old Business 

     Jackets/Vest – Nancy Freeman  
Orders are due tonight; the jackets/vest should 
be ready for  pick up at the Holiday Gathering 
in December. 
  

    Sweatshirts/T-shirt – Missy Willert  
Orders are due tonight; they should be ready 
for pick up at the Holiday Gathering in Decem-
ber. We have a V-neck option for the Ladies t-
shirt. 
 
     Continue Club 50/50 Raffle – Missy  
Willert  
 
     The club 50/50 has been slow to increase in 
value. Rachel Lanigan – the raffle chair was not 
sure if the membership wants to continue next 
year, or just have it at the Holiday Gathering.  
Some members are waiting for the Holiday 
Gathering to purchase as to not lose their tick-
ets.  

Motion was made to continue the Club 50/50 
in 2015. 1st Dennis Willert, 2nd Mark Smith, 

Membership Approved and Accepted. 

     Friday Night Dinner Out – Charlene  
Rivera  
 
     The question was on the 2014 Ballots as to 
continue the dinners or not.  

The membership voted to continue. 

New Business  

     Charitable Contributions – Nancy  
Freeman  
 
     Executive Committee has recommended 
raising the donated amount from $3000 to 
$4500 to be shared equally between the 3 fol-
lowing charities – Emergency Food Network, 
Caring for Kids, and St. Francis House. The 
toys collected from the Toy Drive to be donated 
to Santa’s Castle.   

The membership accepted the recommenda-
tion to adjust the budget and approved the 
charities and the dollar amount to be donat-

ed. 

      Q—What  was the retail price for the new 

1964-1/2 Mustang? A—$2,368 
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     Sweet Willie’s – Missy Willert  

     In October, some PCMC members attended 
the Sweet Willie’s celebration of life. Willie and 
Sally Carson came to visit to fulfill Willie’s buck-
et list. Sweet Willie’s was PCMC charity for 10 
years.  PCMC collected & donated many items, 
plus gave our time and money to Sweet Willie’s. 
At the celebration, it was asked of all the people 
in attendance to give to a charity during the holi-
day. PCMC Executive Committee recommends 
that the donation to EFN be in honor of Sweet 
Willie’s – Willie and Sally Carson. 

     Election Results – Charlene Rivera  

     Thank you to the members who ran. Thank 
you to the 2014 Executive Committee – Offic-
ers: Missy Willert, president, Dennis Willert, vice
-president, Nancy Freeman, treasurer, Charlene 
Rivera, secretary. Directors: Paul Nee, past 
president, Renea Merwin, Greg Robbins, Ra-
chel Lanigan, and Pam Pistella. The 2015 Exec-
utive Committee – Officers: Greg Robbins, pres-
ident, Dennis Willert, vice- president, Nancy 
Freeman, treasurer, Charlene Rivera, secretary. 
Directors:  Missy Willert, past-president, Rachel 
Lanigan, Pete Freeman, Chuck Botsford, and 
Paul Geise – congratulations. Many, many 
thanks to all who submitted their names for con-
sideration. 

     PayPal – Missy Willert  

     Due to convenience of use, it has been pre-
sented to use PayPal as a form of payment. 
The Executive Committee would like to make it 
an option of use for returning members to pay 
2015 membership dues. The member would 
take on the added cost of the use of PayPal – 
2.9% plus $.30 per transaction as a conven-
ience fee. Depending on how this trial period 
goes, it is possible we may use PayPal for pre-
registration for the car show and other club 
items.  We would use “check this box” in lieu of 
a signature on-line.  

Motion to use PayPal for payment of renewal 
membership dues only – 1st Tom Alpert, 2nd 
Pam Pistella. The membership for the mo-
tion was more than the nay – The motion 

passed. 

     General Meeting Raffle – Rachel Lanigan  

     Monika Kirkland will be PCMC new raffle 
chair for the general meetings starting in Janu-
ary 2015. Thank You, Monika. Thanks to Ra-
chel for 4 years of great raffle prizes, and Mike 
Lanigan for helping 3 of the 4 years. 

     Past Sweetheart Cruise – Tom Alpert  

     Due to Tom and Dori’s family life being so 
busy as the girls are growing and trying new 
things – they have decided to not plan a 2015 
Sweetheart Cruise.  A Huge Thank You to Tom 
and Dori for all the past Sweetheart Cruises. 

Past Events 

     EFN – Nancy Freeman  

     PCMC packaged 6400 pounds of frozen 
corn.  This is a fun event to help with. PCMC 
will have 2 dates in 2015 one in April and one in 
October. 

     Friday Night Dinner at Emerald Queen  

Fun Night, Lots of food. 

     Planning Event – Missy Willert  

     We had 13 members helping to plan cruises 
and events for 2015.  Check the web site for 
dates, more info to come. 

Upcoming Events 

     Friday Night Dinner  

     7 pm at Ben Dews.  No dinner in December 
due to the Holiday Gathering. 

     Bearzaar Cruise – Monika Kirkland  

     Saturday at I-5 and 512 McDonald’s, leaving 
at 10am to cruise to Olympia High School for 
their Bearzaar and a no host lunch at Brewery 
City Pizza after. 

     Sumner & Puyallup Santa Parade – Missy 

Willert  

     PCMC has 10 cars signed up for December 
6th. She will email more info when she receives 
it. 
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Please help us assist Korum.  

Parking at Korum During Meetings 

Do you have a topic you would 

like to see regularly or a news 

item you would like to share in the 

Newsletter? Send it to pcmcedi-

tor@gmail.com. The deadline is 

the 28th of the month. If this is a 

topic that the editor needs to re-

search, please get it in by the 

20th.  

     Fantasy Lights – Rachel Lanigan 

     Sunday December 7th at 5:15pn at Sprinker. 
Money for the discounted tickets is due tonight, 
$13 at the gate. For every toy you bring, you will 
receive a raffle ticket for a special raffle.  No 
host dinner at Godfather’s Pizza after. 

     Holiday Gathering – Charlene Rivera 

     Saturday, December 13th from 5pm to 9pm 
at the Puyallup Activity Center. If you would like 
to help set up - 4pm.  Please bring a dish/ des-
sert to share. We are collecting “Hot Wheel” 
Mustangs for the car show goodie bag 
(optional).  If you would like to help the PCMC 
toy drive, please donate an unwrapped new toy 
(optional).  If you have children, please bring 
them a special gift with their name on it, we 
have a special visitor, plus we will have a spe-
cial activity for them during our game. Gift ex-
change – if you would like to participate, please 
bring a wrapped gift ($20) – it does not need to 
be Mustang related. This is NOT a white ele-
phant gift. 

     Mustang of the Month 

December Mustang of the Month 

Congrats to Bill and Carol Patten and their 2010 
Candy Red GT Coupe 

January Mustang of the Month 

Congrats to Tazz Guilbault and his 2006 
Screaming Yellow Coupe (to be in January 
Newsletter) 

Adjourned 

Submitted by Charlene Rivera 
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Pick a Place - It can be anywhere YOU want to 
go or share with other Mustang Friends 

Examples – A long drive, bowling, mini golf, a 
restaurant, a museum, a park, pumpkin patch, 
Christmas lights, scavenger hunt, progressive 
dinner or an event like an apple squeeze.  You 
can pick anything or place. 

Check Availability – Make sure they are open. 
Make sure they know a group is coming, some-
times they will offer a discount. Check to see if 
it is “kid friendly”, some members like to bring 
their kids. This will make it easier to pick a date 
for your cruise.  Try to give a little notice so you 
can share at a club meeting, get in the “Pony 
News”, on the website and for members to get 
on their calendar. 

How are you getting there – Some places you 
can just meet everyone there or plan a drive to 
get there.  If you plan a drive – pick your route; 
please make sure you DRIVE the route.  This 
will help you find bathroom stops and see if 
there are any changes you might want to make. 

Are You Planning a “No Host Meal” – If you 
are having a meal, please give the restaurant a 
few days notices.  This makes it easier for them 
to have the staff scheduled. Check for “Kid 
Friendly”. 

Make a Flyer – Make sure you have the basic 
info – Place, Meeting Location, Leave Time, 
Date,  Time, Cost, Contact Info, and What is 
happening – i.e. if you plan on collecting items 
for a charity, or “No Host Lunch”.  If any part of 
your event is NOT “Kid Friendly”, please state 
that. Make sure the “Pony News” editor, Face-
Book, Membership for an alert, and the Website 
get a copy. 

Extras – Printed Driving Directions or Naviga-
tion Devices are helpful.  You can add Trivia 
Questions, A Quiz, Prices, or Raffles for exam-
ple. You can make dash plaques, in the past 
members have used the regular dash plaques, 
some have been creative with packages of hot 
chocolate, or apples, or paper leaves, or paper 

horses, even a compass.  You can also collect 
items for our charities – gloves, scarves, hats, 
socks, and food items - anything. 

Incentive – Piece County Mustang Club will 
help with up to $100 to set up a cruise. You 
must show receipts to be reimbursed. This is to 
help with anything – dash plaques, raffles, shoe 
rentals, printing.  PCMC will not cover more 
than $100, so watch what you spend.  Some 
members have been able to set up a cruise 
without using the incentive, but it is available if 
needed. 

HELP – If you need any help, please ask.  Most 
of our members would be willing to go on a test 
run or help with a route or give some guide 
lines or feedback. 

Please Note – You don’t need to follow these 
tips, planning a cruise can be lots of fun and 
very simple – it is inviting your friends to join 
you on your adventure. 

Some helpful tips on “How to Plan a Cruise” 
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Membership News 

The Pierce County   

Mustang Club is open to any 

person or family  

interested in the  

PCMC Purpose. 

 All Ford cars are  

welcome. 

 

Ownership is not  

required… 

Enthusiasm is!!! 

Dues: $25 per year 

 

Membership dues are paya-

ble in January of each year. 

New Membership is  

prorated according to the 

month joined. 

CLUB  

Ball Cap $15.00 

Car Pennant $7.50 

Lapel/Cap Pin $4.00  

     (stick or magnetic) 

Parade window clings  20.00 

Items can be purchased by 

mail, please add an extra 

$3.00 for each cap or pennant 

to cover cost of  mailing. 

OR 

Stop by a meeting to save the 

extra shipping cost and visit 

with friends.  

PCMC CLUB ANNIVERSARIES – December 

 

MATT & NATASHA LADNIER 2010 

 

ROSTER UPDATE AS OF AUGUST 30th 

  111 Member #s — 74 renewals, 24 new, & 13 Honorary/Lifetime 

   

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

SAM & VICKEY OLSON—Puyallup 

1965 Blue Coupe 

1966 Red Coupe 

 Among Our Own 

Congratulations to Linda Yokes on her recent retirement. 

 

Please let Nancy or Heidi know if there is something we should 

know about club members each month. 

 

The Mustangs are going away at the LeMay—America’s Car Mu-

seum at the end of the year. Last chance to see Pam and Scott 

Leach’s (club members) little red convertible on exhibit. 

A social group whose purpose is to promote a better understanding 

and stronger fellowship in the preservation and maintenance of all 

Mustang and other Ford Motor products. 

Mission Statement 
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 Mustang of the Month 

Bill and Carol Patten 

2010 Candy Red GT Coupe 

I have liked Mustangs since I was a little kid. I 
have been into cars since my older brother put 
me in the driver's seat of a Ford GT when I was 
four. My Aunt had a blue '68 coupe, and I 
thought it was a nice car. Then when I was in 
sixth grade, one of the teachers at my grade 
school had a '69 Mach One with a shaker hood, 
louvers on the rear window, and the rear wing. 
Wow!  

My tastes changed over the years, and I tended 
towards sports cars and road racing, rather 
than American muscle and drag racing, but my 
desire for a “Stang” came raging back when 
a classmate of mine at an Air Force Tech 
school had ratty '69 sports roof. He spent all 
his money on the engine, and damn that was 
a fun car! 

When I married and bought a house, a co-
worker offered to sell me his '69 for $3500, 
but having bought my house four months ear-

lier, it would be a long time before we had a 
spare $3500, let alone the money needed to 
restore it to running condition. 

For the next 20 years, I bought toy cars and 
pointed out every Mustang, Cobra, or Shelby 
on the road. Carol finally got so sick of it that 
she bought me this candy red metallic 2010 GT 
for my birthday last year. Now, I'm working on 
her to get that 2016 GT 350..... 

 

 

I had to include this non-Mustang as well. Ask Paul 

Geise about  his parade costume from the 1950’s. 

Great car Bill and Carol 
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November Events  

Event Planning for 2015         November 1st at Carr’s in Tacoma 

We had quite a nice turn out today for our first 

ever planning event. There were 15 members 

that showed up ready to plan some fun for next 

year. We've got some new destinations to ex-

plore and a couple of new events as well, and a 

couple of new members have stepped up to plan 

an adventure or two. Nice job everyone.  

 

PCMC Friday Night Dinner  - Nov. 21 at Ben Dews Grill in Tacoma 

Once again, club members met for a tasty din-

ner out together. This month it was a Ben Dews  

Grill in Tacoma. 

There was a great turn-out with about 20-25 

people taking time to sit, eat, and enjoy the 

company of other club members.  

The food was great. I saw everything from large 

sandwiches to tasty salads, from breakfast for 

dinner to early turkey dinners. While people en-

joyed their meals there was lots of story telling 

and laughter from all corners of the room. 

These really are fun events. We will not have 

one in December because we will be enjoying 

the holiday potluck but look for more to come in 

the new year. 

If you have a suggestion for a place that can 

handle a large, semi-rowdy crew with their cool 

looking cars, let the club know . 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(photographer forgot her camera….but see how much fun 

we have even in black and white!) 
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MCA Award—2014 

Mustang Club of America presents a certificate 

each year to clubs who earn 100 points in any 

combination of activities in the calendar year. 

These points can be earned in such ways as: 

 Having a monthly newsletter 

 Participating in parades 

 Sponsoring  a local show or regional show 

 Sponsor local charity 

 Sponsoring a cruise night 

 

PCMC applies each year and once again re-

ceived the President’s Award. This speaks to 

the commitment of our club members to not  

only promote and celebrate the Ford Mustang 

but to work together to support the local com-

munity as the club contributes time and money 

to local charities. 

Yes, it is a lot of fun to get together with others 

and go “vroom vroom” with our engines and 

watch people point and  say, “nice car.” It is, 

also very rewarding to work together to support 

local causes that help  kids and others in our 

area that are less fortunate.  

 

Congratulations and 

keep up the great 

work! 

We were a convoy of 4, 2 red Mustangs and 2 
black and 1 F-150. We met a green Mustang in 
Olympia. We cruised the parking lot for about 
20 minutes till all of us found parking, then 
braved the crowds inside.  

We all went in different directions but decided 
on a place and time to meet up to cruise to 
lunch. Most of us came away with some good-
ies.  

Then it was off to Brewery City Pizza for a no 
host lunch. Only one of us went on a cruise 
within a cruise!  Bet you can guess which car 
that was. Lol.    

Thank you Monika for organizing the day.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

Who is hiding? Again...                                

   

 Rain or shine! 

Bearzaar         November 22 in Olympia 
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Q—Fox Body Mustangs were made from 

____ to _____? 

Hooked on Driving Raffle 

 

Want to win a Hooked on Driving Track Day? 

 

Pierce County Mustang Club has 1 gift certificate to raffle (value $325), plus we have a 2nd and 3rd 
raffle items - $50 at The Mustang Ranch and $25 at The Rainier Winery. 

 

$5 per Ticket 

 

 

Drawing will be at the March General Meeting 

You can purchase tickets at any Pierce County Event,  

General Meeting, 

 Or 

By mail payment to 

Pierce County Mustang Club 

P.O. Box 44853 

Tacoma, WA 98444 

Contact Charlene Rivera for questions or purchase  

360-459-3993 or  

riveralarrycharlene@comcast.net 

Future Events and News 

mailto:riveralarrycharlene@comcast.net
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 

Executive Com-

mittee Mtg 

3 4 5 6 

Santa Parade 

Caffeine & Gaso-

line 

7 

Fantasy Lights 

Jingle Bell 

Cruz—Triple 

XXX 

8 9 10 11 12 13 

PCMC Holiday 

Gathering 

14 15 16 17 18 19 

No Friday Night 

Dinner  :( 

20 

21 22 23 24 25 

 

 

Happy Holidays! 

26 27 

28 29 30 31 

 

Happy New 

Years Eve 

   

December 2014 

Check the website for more details www.piercecountymustangclub.com 

http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com
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GOT A MUSTANG OR RELATED ITEM TO SELL? 

Classified Rates  
 
 Member:  
      No Charge, 2 consecutive months, ¼ page 
 
 Non-Member:  
       $20.00 per issue, ¼ page 
 
 Commercial: 
       business card reprint: 
       $30.00 per issue or $300 annually 
 
Email text and photo (optional) in JPG format to: pcmceditor@gmail.com 
 
Deadline is the third Friday of each month for the next issue. 

 
Send payment to:  

Pierce County Mustang Club  
P.O. Box 44853  

Tacoma, WA 98444 

***For Sale***  

Parts For Sale 

 

For information contact: 

Pete Freeman 

pnredride@msn.com 

253-531-4624 

Club  and Mustang pins for sale! 

$4 each plus $1 for shipping 

Can be purchased at meetings or contact Nancy  Freeman 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
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2014 

Sumner & Puyallup  

Hometown 

Well the paperwork has been submitted and if you’re like me, you can’t wait for Satur-

day, December 6th to arrive. 

I just want to let everyone know that the cool little suction cups used last year are at 

Lowes. They also have abundant supplies of LED lights in assorted strings of 50 & 100 

lights in colors or all white. Remember to power these you will need an AC inverter to 

plug into your car’s lighter or AC adapter outlet.  

As soon as I receive the information from the Puyallup Downtown Association & the 

Sumner Main Street Association with staging directions, I’ll get them out via email. 

I’m also looking to see if anyone (2 to 4 people) would like to carry the club banner in 

front of the cars in either or both parades. Anyone interested please call Missy at 253-

565-0592 or email at: maryhelenwillert@yahoo.com  

 

If you want to come out to either parade and cheer on 

your fellow PCMC members, the Sumner parade be-

gins at 2:30pm and goes west down Main Street from 

the high school to Kincaid Street. 

 

In Puyallup the  parade starts at 4:00pm and begins 

at Main and Meridian and travels south on Meridian 

just past the Pavilion (Pioneer Park) then turns right 

for about one block. 

Be sure to bring your camera to snap some pictures 

of the festively adorned Ponies. 
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Fantasy Lights 
Sunday, December 7, 2014 

Spanaway Park 

Meet in Sprinker parking lot at 5:15pm  

Leave at 5:30pm (gates to Fantasy Lights open at 5:30) 

Discounted tickets are $9 per car 

money due at November 18th General Meeting 

"Day of " ticket purchase is $13 at gate per car 

No host dinner will follow at  

Godfathers Pizza on Pacific Highway 

 

TOY DRIVE 
Receive a ticket for EVERY unwrapped toy you bring for a special drawing  

 

Questions???? Contact Rachel Lanigan 

253-820-6645 

black03mustang.rl@gmail.com 
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Club will provide Ham, Turkey, Punch, Coffee, and Fun 

Saturday, December 13, 2014 
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Valentine’s Day Treasure Hunt 

Saturday February 14, 2015 

11:30 am at I-5 & 512 McDonald’s 

 

Join us on a special “Treasure Hunt” through Pierce County. Come by 

yourself, with your sweetheart, or bring the kids. 

 

 Please bring new gloves or hats for special raffle prize. 

 

One of the following items required: GPS, Phone with GPS, or a Map of 

Puyallup &Tacoma – we will have some if needed and a digital camera/

cell phone. 

 

No Host Lunch to follow at an undisclosed location 

 

For more information please contact 

Charlene Rivera @ 360-459-3993 

or 

riveralarrycharlene@comcast.net 
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 PLEASE SUPPORT OUR CLUB SPONSORS 
       Be sure to thank these businesses & individuals for their support  

of our club & charities. 

KORUM FORD LINCOLN 

100 River Road, Puyallup 

253-845-6600 

www.korum.com 

 

LAKEWOOD FORD    GUSTAFSON INSURANCE PERFORMANCE COATINGS 

Lakewood      Puyallup    Auburn 

253-474-0511     253-848-2400   253-735-1919 

 

CJ’s PET SERVICES    S & S TIRE MAXIMUM PERFORMANCE 

Olympia    Puyallup Puyallup 

360-493-1945    253-536-2676 253-845-2441 

 

MUSTANG RANCH    THE MUSTANG SHOP BRAD HADMAN RACE CARS 

Eatonville    Kent Tacoma 

253-847-2623    253-218-0323 253-539-3339 

 

METAL MAGIC    DAFFODIL FESTIVAL GOLD,SILVER & COIN EXCHANGE 

Tacoma    Puyallup Puyallup  

253-472-2235    253-8404194 253-256-4035 

 

YOKES CONSTRUCTION    BURGER RANCH AQUARIUS PUMP COMPANY 

Spanaway    Tacoma Seabeck 

253-847-9460    253-472-3096 360-876-8885 

 

RAINIER VIEW WINERY    BATTERY SYSTEMS BUD’S MACHINE & ENGINE SHOP 

Graham    Sumner Lakewood 

360-893-3107    253-826-4733 253-588-2837 

 

(CONTINUES ON NEXT PAGE) 

http://www.korum.com/
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COSTCO TRIPLE XXX ROOTBEER AMERICAN HOME CENTER 

Puyallup Issaquah Puyallup 

253-4455-7566 425-392-1266 253-841-3600 

 

LAK WOODWORKING EMERALD QUEEN CASINOS GRIOT’S GARAGE 

Lakewood Fife Tacoma 

(Monika Kirkland) 888-831-7655 253-922-2400 

 

HOOKED ON DRIVING RENEGADE CLUB OF WA PETE & NANCY FREEMAN 

Beaverton, OR   

502-356-1764      

BILL NORMAN RICK & JOANIE NORDLUND GREG & KAREN ROBBINS  

  

 IN MEMORY OF ERIC COBB  

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SHOW SPONSORS 

(continued) 

Next Meeting: 

January 20th at Korum in Puyallup 

Don’t forget to respect the business needs at Korum by parking 

in the back. 

NEWSLETTER AND PHOTOBUCKET 

Have items for the club newsletter?  Email your articles to the club Newsletter Editor by the 

28
th
 of each month.  Send all newsletter items to our editor, Heidi Geise, at  

pcmceditor@gmail.com. 

To see photos from past club events, go to the website—events—past events and view the 

library 

www.piercecountymustangclub.com 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com

